


































 

 

 
 
 
April 28, 2015 

 

 

The Honorable Judy Clibborn   The Honorable Curtis King 

415 John L. O'Brien Building   305 John A. Cherberg Building 

PO Box 40600     PO Box 40414 

Olympia, WA  98504    Olympia, WA  98504 

 

The Honorable Ed Orcutt   The Honorable Steve Hobbs 

408 Legislative Building   239 John A. Cherberg Building 

PO Box 40600     PO Box 40444 

Olympia, WA  98504    Olympia, WA  98504 

 

 

Dear Legislators: 

 

We strongly support the State moving forward with a balanced transportation proposal this 

year. The House and Senate proposals include components that are important to King County 

and many other local governments. In negotiations, we urge you to consider the following six 

priorities for King County.  

 

We are particularly pleased that both proposals include funding authority for people of the 

Central Puget Sound region to vote to expand light rail. There is tremendous public demand 

for expanding the regional light rail system. For Sound Transit 3 to extend light rail around the 

region, including Tacoma, Everett, Redmond, and neighborhoods in Seattle, we must have the 

full $15 billion in authority, as proposed by the House. 

 

Regarding road infrastructure, in rural and unincorporated King County alone, we face a $250 

million annual backlog just to maintain our current system. The proposals direct around $1.3 

million annually to our local roads. Unfortunately, $1.3 million does not allow us to make a 

significant reduction in our backlog. Please consider authorizing a countywide Roads Safety 

and Repair District so that we may address this backlog and fix our 1,500 miles of County 

roads. At a minimum, we would like to see a full penny of the gas tax revenue distributed to 

counties. This would be a modest down payment to help address local projects across the state. 

 

Both proposals include direct funding to increase transportation options for all 

Washingtonians. The funding provided for transit capital projects and special needs will benefit 

400,000 daily riders of King County Metro Transit, helping to relieve congestion in the state’s 

economic center. Providing bus service for our customers with special needs is the most 

expensive bus service we provide and is federally required, so we greatly appreciate the State 

stepping in to help offset these local costs. As you move forward in negotiations, please support 

the House level of investment for transit, biking, and walking infrastructure.  



 
 

 

 

Another multimodal project included that we strongly support is the Wilburton Reconnection. 

This will physically re-build an asset previously demolished as part of the I-405 Widening 

Project. WSDOT has acknowledged at least a $5 million set-aside in the existing I-405 project 

fund; a sum that everyone recognizes is insufficient. With the $5 million appropriated in the 

House proposal, we would have at least $10 million in funds to plan, design, permit, and to 

seek additional funding for the actual construction of the re-connection. Please ensure the final 

revenue package continues to include this important multimodal project for our region. 

 

Many of the highway investments are important to King County and Washington State, 

including the completion of unfinished highway projects such as SR 520, SR 405, SR 18, and 

SR 509. Thank you for including these projects in both proposals. We also support the House 

proposed implementation of Practical Design as a way to ensure these projects remain cost-

effective and efficient, while also being sensitive to local government needs. 

 

Finally, we support policies that reduce unnecessary red tape without weakening protections 

for working families and the environment. We urge you to pass a comprehensive transportation 

package that is free of policy provisions that would weaken the State’s ability to reduce carbon 

emissions, lessen local government involvement in State projects, or reduce local government 

collection of sales tax. 

 

We very much appreciate your continued leadership and hard work to help increase mobility 

for all Washingtonians. Thank you for your consideration of these comments.  

 

Sincerely,       

       
Dow Constantine      Larry Phillips, Council Chair  

King County Executive      Metropolitan King County Council 
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Testimony to King County Transportation Economy and Environmental

Committee

May 5, zOLs

Mayor Tom Vance

Lyman Howard, Deputy City Manager

City of Sammamish

Good Morning Councilmembers,

l'm Tom Vance, Mayor of Sammamish, and l'd like to thank you for this

opportunity to speak today. Specifically, the city woutd like to express its

support for several items in the scope of work for the King County

Comprehensive Plan 2016 amendment, as revised and presented to the

committee.

l'd like to start with a modest revision in the Urban Growth Area along Duthie

Hill Road Southeast. This change would affect 46-acres of land bordered on

three sides by the city's urban zoning. The area is zoned RA-5, but a large

majority of the parcels have been broken up into properties that range from

0.62 acres to 3.7 acres. ln fact, only four of the 21 parcels now meet the RA-5

standard.

ln years past, about 50 percent of the residents living on these 46 acres

appeared to favor a move into the Urban Growth Area. Based on more recent

discussions, however, our est¡mate is that around 80 percent of the residents

would now like to make the move, obtain urban services, and potentially annex

to Sammamish. Our city will be lending support to a docket request for this

change.

The city of Sammamish would also like to provide support for a scope of work

that includes consideration of Countywide Planning Policy revisions as

necessary to implement this change, and for more flexibility in consideration of

UGA changes.



And now, if I may, l'd like to turn it over briefly to Lyman Howard, our Deputy
City Manager in Sammamish. Lyman has some information on another
important aspect of this potential modification.

Good morning! Like Mayor Vance, I very much appreciate your time today, and
would like spend it discussing an important roadway issue. At the southern base
of the 46-acre area in question, there is an isolated roadway segment about
1500 ft in length.

King County is currently responsible for the maintenance and service of this
road. When the Klahanie-area annexation becomes official, however,
Sammamish will own and be responsible for almost 3 miles to the west and over
half a mile to the east of this isolated segment.

Given that the city plans to make major improvements to this transportation
corridor, we believe it would be logical, and beneficial to all parties, if the city
also took responsibility for this short segment and made it part of a larger city
project.

Thank you very much for your consideration and support. We look forward to
discussing this with you further as the comprehensive plan amendment and
docket processes contin ue.

Thank you.
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